
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 Happy new year and welcome back! I hope you were able to enjoy 

a  lovely break with family and friends. 

 December was a busy month at Stoke Hill and  I’ve included some 

pictures in this newsletter for a little snapshot of some of the festive fun and 

the performances the children took part in: the performances by Nursery, 

Reception and Year 1 were truly lovely as all the preparation paid off; it was 

wonderful to see some infant children go to the Old Rectory care home 

with the Junior School festive choir—this is the first time this has happened as 

a Federation group and was greatly appreciated by staff and residents 

there; and finally, RockSteady continues to wow with future rock stars per-

forming to their families just before the break.  

 School is always a busy place but, as you can see from the key dates 

box, January is definitely a quieter month! We’re looking forward to a Fed-

eration Science Curriculum Day on January 31st where all the children will 

be carrying out practical experiments during the day.  

 Finally, a reminder that all children need to bring a coat to school 

every day at this time of year. Staff aim to get the children learning outside 

where possible and not having the right clothing can be a barrier to this.  

With best wishes for the year ahead, 

Claire McKimm 

Head of School 
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DATES 

 

6th  

January 

Non Pupil Day 

 

 

7th 

January 

Back to school 

 

 

17th  

January 

Learning Webs sent 

home 

 

 

23rd January 

Volunteer Training 

 

 

29th January 

YR and KS1 Parent 

Pop-in 2:45 

 

 

31st 

January 

Science Curriculum 

Day 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Stars of the week 
The following children have been their class's reader,  
role model or learner of the week during the last month: 
 

Readers of the week: Remy, Vienna, Alannah (Bee), Marlow, Reuben, Abi 

(Dragonfly), Imogen, Una, Tommy (Ladybird), Aaron, Finn, Spencer (Beech), Alfie, 

Hazel, Nik (Oak), Advik, William, Lia (Willow), Cohen, River, Kenai (Chaffinch), 

James, David, Poppy (Swift), Wilbur, Tabitha, Ellen (Woodpecker) 

Role models of the week: Poppy, Hana, Gabriel (Bee), Lara, Matilda, Ananya 

(Dragonfly), Cosmo, Obi, Samuel (Ladybird), Leia, Elara, Naomi (Beech), Mira, Oli-

ver, Mateus (Oak), Ricky, Theo, Gabi (Willow), Mahtab, Albie, Teddy (Chaffinch), 

Isadora, Isaac, Lucas (Swift), Jaxson, Emily, Davide (Woodpecker) 

Learners of the week: Arlo, Pietro, David (Bee), Eli, TJ, Nancy (Dragonfly), Emily, 

Elizabeth, May (Ladybird), Pippa, Zoja, Alex (Beech), Elham, George, Willow 

(Oak), Ben, Rona, Ruwayn (Willow), Boran, Eva, Lucia (Chaffinch), Rohid, Sebas-

tian, Radmehr (Swift), Ivy, Amelia, Elara (Woodpecker) 

 



 

December at Stoke Hill was a busy month!  

Year 1 Show 

EYFS Sing and Sparkles 

Christmas Dinner 

Festive Jumper Days 

RockSteady Concert 

Federation Choir visit to The Old Rectory 



School Office Notice 
Please remember to report to school for each day your child is absent, via 

the SchoolGateway app or by phoning the school office on 01392 

258894. This should be done first thing in the morning. It is vital we 

know where the children are and that they are safe. Having to chase    

unexplained absences takes up lots of valuable admin time so we        

appreciate your cooperation with this. 

Mental Health 
As part of our mission to make Stoke Hill a great place to learn, work and play we       

remain determined in  supporting positive  mental health and  

wellbeing. Whilst the education of children and young people is 

central to the work we do, we also recognise that to share support, 

ideas and resources extends to the  families, parents and carers of 

our school community which is why parents, carers and children 

can now access key info and support that helps towards          

maintaining that positive wellbeing that we all strive for.  

 

Check out our new section on the website by clicking on this link 

below to access supportive resources, including videos, help cards 

and other useful articles. It also contains more information about 

the Zones of Regulation approach we use with the children:  

 

 

 
 

Parking Update 
Parking cars around most schools is often difficult due to the sheer volume at the      

beginning and ends of the days. The new Junior School crossing has certainly made 

crossing the road feel a lot safer this year. However please can I remind parents to take 

notice of signs about where they should and should not be parking. There have been a 

number of concerns raised by school families and local residents about inconsiderate 

and dangerous parking. PCSO Fudge visits the sites regularly to monitor the situation 

and advise where appropriate. Hopefully you have noticed the banners he arranged for 

us, asking people to park responsibly around school to help keep everyone safe, and 

you’ll see our winning posters from the competition popping up soon. 

https://www.stokehill.devon.sch.uk/web/mental_health/702723


At this time of year, there are lots of illnesses about and we wanted to take the           

opportunity, once again, to share some useful information. 

The NHS website has lot of clear and useful information: 

https://patient.info/childrens-health 

and 

https://onedevon.org.uk/our-work/services-and-support/children-and-young-

people/handi-app/  

is a handy app that has lots of useful information on childhood illness.  

https://patient.info/childrens-health
https://onedevon.org.uk/our-work/services-and-support/children-and-young-people/handi-app/
https://onedevon.org.uk/our-work/services-and-support/children-and-young-people/handi-app/

